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Metropolitan King County Council

Budget & Fiscal Management Committee

AGENDA ITEM No.:
     4       

DATE:

May 26, 2004
PROPOSED No.: 

2004-0195

PREPARED BY:
Polly St. John
STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:
AN ORDINANCE approving a $56,518 supplemental appropriation to the Sheriff to implement a collective bargaining agreement between King County and the Court Protection Guild.
SUMMARY:


Proposed Ordinance 2004-0195, if approved, would provide expenditure authority of $56,518 to the current expense fund in the Sheriff’s appropriation unit to implement the 2003 and 2004 costs of the King County Court Protection Guild, Public Safety Employees Collective Bargaining Agreement.  
A new collective bargaining agreement and two Memoranda of Agreement (MOA) between King County and the Protection Guild were approved by the council in Ordinance 14885 on May 3, 2004.  The approved agreement will cover a two-year period from January 1, 2004 through December 31, 2005.  

The Protection Guild bargaining unit employees covered under this contract includes 32 employees in the King County Sheriff’s Office, which fill 24.00 FTE positions.  The transmittal letter states that these employees “provide for the protection of all authorized persons and property on assigned King County premises”.  As a point of reference, the uniformed guards that are positioned at the Courthouse entry points on Third Avenue, Fourth Avenue and the Administration/Courthouse tunnel entrance are part of this guild group.  These employees also oversee courtroom hallways and serve a roving function in addition to the points of entry duties.  This unit also provides similar services at the RJC, youth detention center, Walthew building for veteran’s services and the Harborview Hall mental health court.  
Negotiated Contract

This bargaining unit is newly created.  The Guild was previously represented by Teamsters, Local 763.  The new agreement is similar to the prior agreement with minor changes for ease of administration and to reflect changes in the law regarding family medical leave.  The previous Teamsters 763 contract for these employees expired when the group “decertified” from the Teamsters in December 2002.  Employees worked without a contract from the time of the decertification, through 2003, and until the agreement was approved by the council on May 3, 2004.  
A Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between the county and the Guild was signed and approved that would provide for payment of the 2003 and 2004 cost of living adjustment (COLA) based on 2002 wage rates that were adjusted to reflect a COLA of 2%.  (Attachment 4 is the LOT staff report associated with approval of the MOU and agreement.  A copy of the agreement is available upon request.)  
The new negotiated contract is for a two-year period from January 1, 2004 through December 31, 2005.  The cost of the agreement for 2003 is $27,769 which represents a retroactive COLA adjustment of two percent.  A COLA increase of $28,749 - representing 2.03% - is included for 2004.  The 2005 COLA is estimated at 2% or $28,899.  (The contract provides for the standard COLA that is figured at 90 percent of the change in the all-cities CPI-W
 from September to September.)  

The annual expenses for 2003 and 2004 that were approved by the agreement, as well as the projected costs for 2005, were computed on the 2002 base expenditures and are as follows:

	EXPENDITURE BY CATEGORIES:

	Expense Type
	Department
	2002 Base
	2003 
(Retro)
	2004
(Current)
	2005
(Estimated)

	Salaries
	Sheriff
	
$
1,230,387
	
$
24,608
	
$
25,476
	
$
25,609

	OT
	Sheriff
	
$
31,822
	
$
636
	
$
659
	
$
662

	PERS & FICA
	Sheriff
	
$
126,221
	
$
2,524
	
$
2,614
	
$
2,627

	TOTAL
	
	
$
1,388,429
	
$
27,769
	
$
28,749
	
$
28,899


Supplemental Request

The Sheriff’s 2004 adopted budget was $102,231,659.  This appropriation was adjusted by $254,463 to $102,486,122 in the first quarter omnibus, Ordinance 14889.  (That increase in expenditure authority was fully revenue backed by contracts with three cities that chose to expand sheriff’s services).  This supplemental request, if approved, would increase the Sheriff’s adjusted budget amount to $102,542,640.  
The COLA costs included in this labor settlement were not appropriated for by the Sheriff’s Office in the 2003 or 2004 CX budget.  Per county policy, possible increases in salaries for employees involved in collective bargaining negotiations are not budgeted in agency budgets.  However, as is standard practice during contract negotiations, a reserve was established in the Salary and Wage Contingency for this purpose in anticipation of an agreement.  
Proposed Ordinance 2004-0195 would provide the needed expenditure authority for disbursement of the funds by disappropriating from Salary and Wage Contingency and reappropriating those reserved funds to the Sheriff for expenditure.  Staff review shows that the reserves are available.  

The 2005 costs of implementing the agreement should be included in the Executive’s proposed 2005 budget in the Sheriff’s appropriation unit.

REASONABLENESS:

The supplemental funding request appears to be reasonable to support the bargaining agreement previously approved by the council in Ordinance 14885.  The adopted 2004 budget included reserves for this purpose in the Salary and Wage Contingency appropriation unit and can support the $56,518 appropriation request for the Sheriff.  
INVITED:

· Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget

· Bill Wilson, Sheriff’s Office

· Bob Railton, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2004-0195

2. Transmittal letter, dated April 2, 2004

3. Fiscal Note

4. LOT staff report regarding the collective bargaining agreement, dated 4-27-04
5. Ordinance 14885  (The actual bargaining agreement is available upon request.)
� Consumer Price Index for Urban Wage Earners and Clerical Workers
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